RCTC Board MINUTES – December 12, 2018 - Meeting 7 pm, 200 Central Drive.
Attending:  Bob M., Charlie, Marian, Jen, Patty, Bob R., John, Joe, Doug, Paul, Sue
The meeting was called to order at 7:02 PM.
The minutes from last month were approved.  

Bob reviewed the next 90 days on the calendar.  

Winter Hike – Mark wants it the same as last year.  The cabin is reserved.

FINANCE:  See Charlie’s email for financial report.  

John’s invoice – see email.  $1890 for 63 hours at $30/hour.

Invoice – 

Patty - $500.00 for covered bridge inspector.

The financial report was approved.

MANY TRAILS - John – walk from Hartwood Acres to Beechwood Farms December 1 at 10AM to look for a connector trail was completed.  

Bob and John met with the planning committee regarding the Harmony Trail.

John has updated Work Tracker.  Bob and John will use 2018’s information to plan 2019’s estimate.

John is looking to do more work on the area’s trail networks with different groups for long-term planning for Allegheny County.

Bob – Land Force gets people who need job experience outside building trails.  The funders of this need to hear project ideas.

PROMO COMMITTEE:  Doug - committee meeting was held.  They discussed updating the sponsorship brochure.  Photos will be updated as well, including bridge photos.  There is no change to the sponsorship levels.  Amy reached out to Peoples Gas again.
The brochure is wanted ASAP.  Also, the committee is starting work on the next t-shirt.

Also, we are hoping to get REI to sponsor, and PPG Paint to provide paint for blazing.

HARMONY TRAIL:  See Bob’s emailed report to the Board.
Two projects were discussed.

First – At the Eichner property.  Our lawyer said to go ahead and start the process for paving.  It’s about $35-40 per linear foot.  Total $50-60K.  Another quote was $15.linear foot.  Bob is looking for more information and quotes.  There was a discussion of whether to pursue this or not, and how much to spend.  Agreed on a target of $25K.

Second – Parking lot at Rt. 910.  January 8 at 10AM there will be a meeting with the head of government affairs and Penn power in the parking lot.  We’d like to cut some trees and enlarge the parking area, and surface the trail up to the bridge.  One quote for the lot is $25-50K.
BAKER TRAIL:  Patty – May 14-19 is the KTA work week.  The Summerville Shelter rehab is still pending.  See handout for a description of the Crooked Creek Covered Bridge project.  What kind of roof?  Discussed replacing the roof or repairing and replacing other areas of the structure.
Motion made to approve moving ahead with the bridge repair with 5-year asphalt shingles; cost up to $6K.  Motion approved.

VOLUNTEER COMMITTEE:  Please send Donna your volunteer hours.
SAFER TRAILS:  John – The ALT set up the purchase of 350 acres at Burtner.
John – Re:  North Park property – we met with Allegheny Parks regarding connecting the properties.

John is looking at delinquent properties near Agan Park.

TRAIL IMPROVEMENTS:  Bob measured the section in North Park where the turnpike would be.  He will get more info to us.
NEW BUSINESS:  Charlie – It is time to renew our KTA membership and Armstrong Tourist Bureau membership.  Agreed to renew KTA for $250.
Charlie is starting thank yous to donors and sponsors.  How do we value sponsors’ benefits?  Charlie reached out to our CPA firm today and will report back.
Jen - Our Opt Outside hike at North Park had 10 people and we had good feedback.  One person dropped out because of hills.

ADJOURNMENT:  8:39 PM.
